
PRYOR

June 2, 2025

The Municipal Utility Board met in a Regular Session at 6:00 p.m. on
Monday, June 2, 2025, with Chairman Harris presiding. The agenda was posted
outside in the Pryor City Hall Bulletin Case at 12 North Rowe Street. Members

present were: Mr. Garry Harris, Dr. Ken Rains, Dr. Art Sixkiller, Ms. Lorri Mitchell,
and Mr. Mark Roberts.

Guest attending were Mr. Terry Aylward, Mrs. Jennifer Adams, and the
Honorable Mayor Zac Doyle.

A motion was made by Mr. Roberts and seconded by Dr. Rains to approve
the minutes of the Regular Meeting held May 19, 2025. MOTION CARRIED.
Votes cast as follows: Ayes - Roberts, Rains, Mitchell, Sixkiller, and Harris Nay
- none

The Board recognized Mr. Jared Crisp who presented the claims for

approval.

A motion was made by Dr. Sixkiller and seconded by Ms. Mitchell to

approve Claims #1252 - #1305 totaling $488,495.80 for payment. MOTION
CARRIED. Votes cast as follows: Ayes - Sixkiller, Mitchell, Roberts, Rains, and
Harris Nay - none

The Board recognized Mr. Jared Crisp for an Engineer's Report which

included a regular AMI Meter Install update. Since the last meeting the crews

added 82 water meters for a total of 618, added 39 gas meters for a total of 235,
and added 8 electric meters for a total of 14.

Mr. Crisp updated the Board on the operations at the Wastewater

Treatment Plant. The 9th Street Lagoon was as high as eighteen feet but was

down to thirteen feet today with more rain in the forecast. Several line

infiltrations in the wastewater system were found and a few repairs were made in

the flood plain area. He also stated that it would be better to relocate the

wastewater line in the flood plain but also costly.

Mr. Crisp reported the transfer switch for the New Generator at the

Wastewater Treatment Plant was not received as projected.

Mr. Jared Crisp reported the 9th Street Lift Station Improvements and
Sludge Removal Project did not require any Re-Sealing (Bentonite) along the
existing lagoon banks as planned and recommended the Board execute Change
Order No. 1 to Reed Environmental, LLC for the 9th Street Lift Station

Improvements and Sludge Removal Project for a decrease to the contract of

$68,750.00; which changed the total Contract Price to $399,850.00.

A motion was made by Dr. Sixkiller and seconded by Mr. Roberts to
execute Change Order No. 1 to Reed Environmental, LLC for the 9th Street Lift

Station Improvements and Sludge Removal Project for a decrease to the contract

of $68,750.00; which changed the total Contract Price to $399,850.00. MOTION

CARRIED. Votes cast as follows: Ayes - Sixkiller, Roberts, Rains, Mitchell, and
Harris Nay - none
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